CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

Tel:  (01584) 861 387            Email:  culmingtonpc@googlemail.com 

The Annual Parish Meeting of Culmington held on Tuesday 1st May 2018 at 7.00pm in 

Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES

1.0 Apologies for Absence:   None
2.0 Notice Convening the Meeting

In accordance with Statute, the notice convening the meeting has been duly published on the Council’s Notice Boards and elsewhere throughout the Parish.

3.0 Annual Report of the Parish Council and other groups/committees for the year 2016/17

a) Chairman of the Parish Council (Attached) 

b) Village Hall Committee:  Cllr Jo Turley gave a verbal report of a busy year for the Village Hall with a strong team working hard to run the Annual Flower Show, Duck Race and Christmas Fayre and 20th Anniversary celebrations as well as other events during the year. All a great success and providing funds to support the hall. In addition to this, monies were also received from The Whist Drive of £330, which were very welcome. Mr John Lakey as booking clerk was doing an excellent job along with the Maintenance Team and Events sub committee.  Special thoughts and thanks were sent to Colin and Gwyn Edwards for all they do and have done for the Village Hall and wider community. Everyone’s thoughts and prayers are with them

There would be no duck race this year but a joint Village Hall/Church Fete was due to be held in early July.  A Bar would also be open once a month from 18th May 2018.

c) Local Joint Committee: Cllr Pike reported that the future of the Local Joint Committee was currently under discussion.  Some suggestions that a joint meeting could be held with Strettondale and held at Acton Scott.  Four meetings are held throughout the year and are attended by Councillors Cecilia Motley, Lee Chapman and Dave Evans with the Police in attendance.  Meetings are open to everyone.  It would be useful to publish on the website in future.

d) Coffee Morning: The coffee mornings continue as a great meeting point during the week for local residents on a Tuesday morning at the Village Hall, run very ably by Mr Dennis Jubb, who was thanked in his absence for all his hard work and all he does for the local community.  Funds raised are donated to the Church and Village Hall.

e) Flood Action Group:  (Report attached)

f) Culmington Footpath Group:  Run successfully by Mr Jeff Williams the footpath group has been active during the year with repairs being made to signage and new stiles installed on public footpaths. An update of work completed and programme of walks and work ongoing are printed in Ripples (The Parish Magazine) monthly.  Grateful thanks were sent in his absence for Jeff’s enthusiastic leadership.
g) Representatives of other bodies:  None
4.0 Open Forum:   
5.0 Closure:  The meeting closed at 7.15 pm
